THE KENTUCKY CAMP CHRONICLE May - June 1996

REMINDER - WORKSHOP NOW APPROACHING

Mark your calendars for Saturday, July 13, 1996. We plan on beginning at 10:00 a.m. and working until 3 or 4 p.m. Although many of our members are on vacation or out of state and cannot participate, those who can, please come.

Accomplishments for 1995

The Friends of Kentucky Camp should applaud the accomplishments that Billee Hoornbeek and Arnold Franks have made for the past year. Under their leadership the results are impressive:

1. Membership has grown by 400%

- 2. Work days have been started. All members contacted by telephone
- 3. Newsletter started and published on a regular basis
- 4. Contact with the Hummel family has resulted with many pictures and information
- 5. Incorporation completed with the AZ Corp. Com. and IRS
- 6. Sizable contributions, Life Memberships, and individual donations made
- 7. Expert advisers such as David Yubeta and David Brown joined the 'Friends'
- 8. Bylaws for the Society and The Friends of Kentucky Camp were approved
- 9. Hundreds of individuals and many groups have visited the camp
- 10. Full time site steward by Arnold Franks and assistance by Tom Gordon

New Board of Directors

Arnold Franks - President

Jack Mutchler - Vice President

Arlene Franks - Treasurer

Chip Llewellyn - Secretary

Tom Gordon - Director at Large

The new officers have completed their transfer and begin their duties for the next two years. Proper notification has been sent to the IRS and names on bank accounts changed.

<u>UPDATE</u>

Arnold Franks, Jack Mutchler, Tom Tompkins, Jack Glenn, and Tom Gordon have made much progress on building D and other buildings.

- 1. Old baseboard removed
- 2. New nailers and baseboard installed
- 3. Baseboard has been filled, sanded, and primed
- 4. Completion of ceiling in three rooms
- 5. Window casings primed on all buildings
- 6. Facia board nailed and restored on Building E
- 7. Log books set up for all buildings-several hundred pictures mounted
- 8. Projects for Buildings C and D written up

Lew Orrell from Cave Creek has been working hard tracing the telephone and water systems in Building E/assay office. Dave Brown completed his surveying work of the buildings and surroundings of KC and prepared a map for the Forest Service. Tom Gordon donated a workbench with a vise, doors, file cabinet, and garden tools to camp. Mark South and Frank Hoornbeek did a remarkable job rebuilding the wall in building D on the May workday. Mark South also brought two metal storage cabinets; a drill press, and a 12 inch bench saw for the members to use for wood working and storing tools. Kudos to all of you!

Kudos also goes to Philip Varney who has become our second Lifetime Member! FUTURE

This will be the last newsletter for those members whose memberships have lapsed. Please send in

your dues for 1996. Participation on workdays isn't a requirement. If you would like to be a member in donation only, then we will gladly take your money.

Donations and visitors to KC during the summer practically come to a halt. Arnold buys supplies (wood, nails, etc.) with the donations the visitors leave. Much work will have to stop without the much needed supplies so Jack Glenn has set up a Supply Fund with \$20 from his wallet to start a revolving fund to purchase small items. Whoever wishes to help with a donation so Arnold, Jack Mutchler, Tom Tompkins, Jack Glenn, and Tom Gordon can work throughout the summer on the many projects, please stop by or send a check to: Friends of Kentucky Camp/Supply Fund, 716 W. Calle Rita, Tucson, Arizona 85706.

And while I'm on the subject of donations, if you have any of the items on the following list at home and are planning to throw away, please donate them to camp the next time you come or call Arnold or Arlene in Tucson at 294–9783 or Jack Glenn in Green Valley at 625–5102 to arrange a pickup. Wish List:

Hand tools

hammers screwdrivers pliers levels hacksaw and blades 10 and 12 inch blades router bits bench drill bits
squares
wrenches
coping saw
handsaws
Dado blades
hand drill
grinders

Supplies

rags wire brushes sandpaper empty glue bottles **Durhams water putty** old brooms weed whacker bolts/all sizes caulking clipboards metal folding chairs buckets hobby tools & supplies hedge trimmers chain saw desk

paint brushes coffee cans wood glue plastic tubs wood putty dust pans nails & screws caulking gun extension cords lawn chairs tables glue guns vacuum cleaner pruning shears desk lamp file cabinets

REMINDER - WORKSHOP COMING

On Saturday, July 13, 1996, at 10:00 a.m., a workshop is scheduled. Bring your lunch, and plan to spend the day.

Projects planned:

- 1. Inside and outside mud repair
- 2. Scraping and sanding door casings
- 3. Woodworking
- 4. Cleaning doors
- 5. Second coat of primer

Get well wishes to Frank Hoornbeek with a back injury and to Jack Glenn for his recent eye implant surgery.